

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board
7th Floor - 4922 48th Street
P.O. Box 2130
YELLOWKNIFE NT XIA 2P6
Phone (867) 669-0506
FAX (867) 873-6610

Email: Nathen Richea@gov.nt.ca

July 26, 2018 File: MV2005C0032 MV2005L2-0015

Mr. Nathen Richea
Director, Water Resources
Environment and Natural Resources
Government of the Northwest Territories
Box 1320
Yellowknife, NT X1A 2L9

Dear Mr. Richea:

Undertaking Resulting from Public Hearing – Responses Required March 19, 2018 Amendment Applications
Gahcho Kue Project – Kennady Lake, NT

The Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (MVLWB/the Board) would like to thank you for participating in the Public Hearing held July 25, 2018 to discuss the De Beers Canada Inc. amendment applications for the above noted Land Use Permit and Water Licence. One Undertaking (#4) for the Government of the Northwest Territories - Environment and Natural Resources (GNWT-ENR) arose from the Public Hearing and has been summarized in Appendix 1 of this letter.

Your response should be submitted to the MVLWB by **August 15, 2018**. The Board and reviewers will use this information in evaluation of the Amendment Applications.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding these Undertakings, please contact me at (867) 766-7456 or email angela.love@mvlwb.com.

Yours sincerely,

Angela Love

Regulatory Specialist

Copied to: Distribution List

Attachment: Appendix 1

Appendix 1: Undertakings

4. GNWT-ENR undertakes to consult with the GNWT Department of Lands on whether De Beers' request to reduce the frequency of fuel leak checks from daily to monthly is acceptable.